MINUTES OF THE MARYLAND STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION

STATE BOARD RETREAT

Johns Hopkins University Downtown Center

Fayette and Charles Streets

Baltimore, Maryland

November 19, 2004

Attendees:   
Dr. Edward Root, President;  Mr. Dunbar Brooks, Vice President; Dr. Lelia T. Allen; Ms. Jo Ann T. Bell; Mr. J. Henry Butta; Ms. Beverly Cooper; Mr. Calvin Disney; Rev. Clarence Hawkins; Mr. David Tufaro; Dr. Maria Torres-Queral; Mr. Brian Williamson; and Dr. Nancy S. Grasmick, Secretary/Treasurer and State Superintendent of Schools.


Absent:  Dr. Karabelle Pizzigati

Staff present:   Valerie V. Cloutier, Principal Counsel; Dr. A. Skipp Sanders, Deputy State Superintendent, Office of Administration; Mr. Richard Steinke, Deputy State Superintendent for Instruction and Academic Acceleration; Dr. Ronald Peiffer, Deputy State Superintendent for Academic Policy; Mr. Anthony South, Executive Director to the State Board; and Ms. Ann Chafin, Chief, Program Improvement and Family Support Branch, Division of Student and School Services.

Policy Role of the State Board of Education

Valerie Cloutier reviewed the statutory responsibilities of the State Board with special emphasis on the Bridge to Excellence in Public Education Act, the No Child Left Behind Act, and the Maryland Charter Schools Act.   Ann Chafin reviewed and discussed with the Board Maryland’s accountability system under the No Child Left Behind Act.   Ms. Cloutier also reviewed with the Board,  Senate Bill 795 which created the City/State Partnership for the Baltimore City Public Schools  Following lengthy discussion, the Board provided direction to staff as to appropriate follow-up actions.

Relationship with Higher Education

Dr. Grasmick reviewed with the State Board the origins and history of the Maryland Partnership for Teaching and Learning, K-16.  The Board then discussed its participation in the Partnership and the need to sharpen the focus of the Partnership on the reshaping and invigoration of teacher education programs.

Board Operations and Procedures

Reverend Hawkins led the Board in reviewing and discussing the procedures used by the Board to conduct public meetings.   Following extended discussion, Dr. Root requested that all members should provide Reverend Hawkins with any suggestions that they have for improving Board functioning.  He asked that these suggestions be submitted by December 7, 2004.

Orientation and Training of New Board Members

Mr. Disney led the Board in a discussion of the components and timing of orientation and training of new members of the State Board as well as local boards of education.  The following substantive components were identified :  Governance structures; the board’s role with the superintendent; finance and business operations; personnel and management; and accountability requirements.  For the State Board, it was recommended that orientation should be provided initially after appointment and then provided at regular intervals throughout the first year.  It was also suggested that in-depth presentations on certain Department operations and programs be scheduled as part of regular Board meetings on an annual basis. The board gave staff direction on the follow up actions.

Internal Management Matters

The Board concluded the meeting by discussing some internal management matters.

The meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m.









Respectively Submitted,









Nancy S. Grasmick,









Secretary Treasurer
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